
 
March 5, 2019 
  
Science Hill Independent SCHOOL DISTRICT 
DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT* 
  
A public hearing was held at the Science Hill Independent School Board Room on Tuesday, 
March 5, 2019, at 6:00 p.m. (local time).  The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a 
new District Facility Plan developed by the Science Hill Independent Local Planning 
Committee. The Local Planning Committee (LPC) voted all 9 (with Supt. Dyehouse being a 
non-voting member) in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted all 5 members in 
favor to approve the new plan.  
  
There was/were (4) people at the hearing exclusive of the hearing officer individual(s) in 
attendance:  Mr. Mark Catron, Board Member, served as the locally-appointed hearing 
officer.  Superintendent Jimmy Dyehouse, LPC Member Bob VanBruggen, Architect 
Derek Phillips, and Facilitator Jessica Phillips was/were present.  
  
COMMENTS 
 
Mr. Mark Catron, Hearing Officer, called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer 
outlined the purpose of the hearing and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 
4:180.  It was explained that those persons wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and 
that written statements would be accepted. All considerations will be made available to the 
Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report.  The hearing officer read the 
proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; a major renovation to include roof 
replacement, HVAC replacement, a security vestibule, ADA and Life Safety upgrades, and 
the construction of a second entrance to the school to facilitate separation of bus and car 
traffic as Priority 1c.  The plan includes a Major 30 Year Renovation as Priority 2c., which 
involves upgrades and replacements to the building elements that have reached life 
expectancy.  Priority 2d. is a District SMART Board Initiative.  Capital Construction 
Priority 4 projects include the construction of a Central Office and Central Bus Garage.  
Finally, Priority 5 projects involve playground replacements, purchase of property for 
athletic fields, and construction of athletic fields. 
  
The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. No statements were made by 
the public. 
  



 
RECOMMENDATIONS 
 
It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan as developed by the Science Hill 
Independent Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Science Hill Independent Board of 
Education be approved as the District Facility Plan for the Science Hill Independent School 
District.  A copy of the new plan is attached. 
 
Respectfully submitted,   
    
 
Mr. Mark Catron, Board Member, Locally-Appointed Hearing Officer 
 


